
Agenda Item #: 

 

Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

  
 

TO:   Honorable Mayor Fahey and Members of the City Council 
 
THROUGH:  Geoff Dolan, City Manager 
 
FROM:  Richard Thompson, Director of Community Development 
   Rob Osborne, Management Analyst 
 
DATE:  November 15, 2005 
 
SUBJECT:  Approve a Request from the Chamber of Commerce to Cover Parking 

Meters from Thursday, December 1, 2005 through Sunday, December 25, 
2005, Excluding the Pier and El Porto Parking Lots 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends that the City Council approve the request from the Chamber of Commerce to 
cover all off-street and on-street parking meters excluding the pier and beach parking lots.  The 
meters would be covered from Thursday, December 1, 2005 through Sunday, December 25, 
2005. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
The estimated revenue loss to the City from covering all meters this year would be 
approximately $85,000.  Estimated revenue loss in future years is expected to increase once the 
Metlox project is completed.  
 
DISCUSSION: 
Once again the Chamber of Commerce has requested that bags be placed on all on-street and off-
street parking meters during the December holiday season, including the meters in the Metlox 
structure.  Meters not included would be those in the State pier lots and the lots jointly controlled 
by the City and the County, which are the 26th Street lot and the El Porto beach lot. 
 
Covering parking meters for the December holidays is a long-standing tradition in the City.  The 
downtown businesses support the program and view it as necessary to compete with the free 
parking provided at the local shopping malls.  Attached is a letter from the Chamber of Commerce 
requesting that the program be continued this year. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
1. APPROVE the request to cover all City-controlled parking meters. 
2. REMOVE this item from the Consent Calendar and provide staff with direction. 
 
cc: Helen Duncan, Chamber of Commerce  




